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The  winter  in  western  NY  in  2015  was  characterized  as
extremely cold, with a lot of snow and many successive cold
days  which  made  it  unusually  difficult  for  honeybees  to
survive the winter. This was our forth year of trying to
overwinter  honeybee  colonies.  We  had  been  getting  Italian
honeybee packages sourced from the state of Georgia. We were
not able to keep any of these colonies overwinter. In 2014 we
purchased  two  nucs  of  Carniolan  honeybees  from  a  local
beekeeper in Rushford, NY. This beekeeper has 400 hives and
has been successful overwintering his hives. One of these two
Carniolan colonies survived and was quite vigorous by the
first of July 2015. When opening the hive, both deep hive
bodies  were  full  of  brood  and  the  one  super  was  almost
completely filled with honey. There appeared to be little room
for additional bees.
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We are only able to visit this location occasionally, which
forces us to be absentee beekeepers and this leads to making
decisions and waiting to see the results some months later. We
needed to make two basic decisions 1) How are we going to
manage our mite population? 2)How are we going to manage space
within the hive? The assumptions are that we have a healthy
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queen and that we have a mite infestation at some level.
Controlling mites and managing space will impact both honey
production  and  overwintering  potential  for  the  winter  of
2015/2016. We treated this hive with 2 Apiguard trays above
the  brood  chambers  to  suppress  the  varroa  mites.  We
additionally added two medium depth Illinois supers plus one
hive body on top.

The purpose of adding the hive body on top was done for two
reasons 1) As we disassembled the two hives that did not make
it through the winter, we had hive body frames that still had
some honey in the frames which needed to be cleaned before
storing this equipment. 2) We wanted to add additional top
space to possibly prevent swarming and/or provide additional
storage space for surplus honey. This hive is surrounded by
the  constant  presence  of  nectar  producing  white  clover
flowers.  We  have  established  approximately  2  acres  of
Whitetail  Institute  Whitetail  clover.

You may notice the 3 additional “ventilation” holes in the
Illinois supers. We added these holes to provide winter hive
ventilation, and to provide an additional hive entrance in
deep snow. We made the decision to leave these holes when we
added the Illinois supers. We will check this hive in early
October to see how the bees adapted to the structure that we
have left them. Hopefully the bees will be ready for winter
and have left a little honey to share.



Carniolan  Honeybee
Survives  Severe
Winter  in  NY  State

Note: The electric fence surrounding the apiary is a “Bear
Fence” to keep out the local population of Black Bears. Within
days of attending to our apiary, a local beekeeper was a
victim of a local bear and her cub.
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